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IHSS Advisory Committee Minutes

Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) 
Advisory Committee
June 7, 2011; Tuesday
10:00 a.m. – 12 Noon
2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

MINUTES
1. Call to Order-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
Because Mark Gordon could not attend the meeting, Laura Loriano (Vice Chairperson) chaired the meeting.  The meeting was called to order by Laura at 10:05 a.m.
2. Establishment of a Quorum-Laura Loriano, Vice Chairperson
A quorum was established.

Those in attendance were:  Committee Members:  Laura Loriano, Robert Catalano, Dorothy Churchill, Dominic Console, Sarah Okumbe, and Robin Keehn; staff and support:  Arlene Hostetter, Eva Stafford, Linda Huffmon.  Mark Gordon and Pat Anthony informed the Committee that they were not able to attend.  Cheryl Leeth did not attend. 

3. Minutes of April 5, 2011:  Review and Approval-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
The Minutes of April 5, 2011, were unanimously approved through a motion by Robin Keehn with a 2nd by Dominick Console.

4. Bylaws Revision-Pat Anthony, Committee Member 
Linda Huffmon reported that the Butte County Board of Supervisors approved the revised Bylaws on April 12, 2011.  Copies were distributed to Committee Members.
5. Public Authority Operations-Eva Stafford, Public Authority Supervisor
Eva reported that there were no new matters to report.  No questions followed.
6. Technology Needs Met for Legislative Liaison-Pat Anthony, Committee Member 

Linda Huffmon reported that the Department of Employment and Social Services (DESS) purchased an electronic reading device that was delivered to Pat Anthony, as a loan to the IHSS Advisory Committee.  Pat sent word that it is working fabulously and she will bring it to demonstrate at the next meeting.
7.         State and Local Budget-Arlene Hostetter, DESS
Arlene gave the report on the state budget saying that change will certainly happen, but what it looks like is unknown at this time.  Some of the highlights she talked about were:

· IHSS fraud investigation funding for the District Attorney is uncertain although the Governor proposes it be maintained.  Locally the county is looking into ways to recoup fraudulent or incorrect payments.
· Medication Management Devices to be piloted in larger areas, in hopes of saving money on hospitalization and higher levels of care.  Cost savings are projected to off-set possible additional across-the-board cuts to IHSS services.  
· The Advisory Committees will probably get $3,000/yr. with the availability of an additional $3,000 from federal sources.  It appears that there will not be a mandate for the county to have an IHSS Advisory Committee, but there is a lack of clarity at this time as to a mandate for a Public Authority Advisory Committee.  
· There is still much that will happen in the budget process so there are few certainties.
8. Future of IHSS Advisory Committee-All
A discussion was held about the future of the Committee, based on the uncertainties about the state budget.  Laura Loriano pointed out the many possibilities of ways to proceed.  Linda provided a list of the tasks she does in support to the Committee.

Some points of the discussion include:

· Committee members could do some of the support tasks.
· The Chairperson of the Committee needs support to preside over the meetings.

· Linda Huffmon could possibly continue with the possible funding from the state, doing what she can with that amount.  Arlene stated that no county contract with anyone will go into place until the state budget makes clear what funding is going to be available for the Committee. (Unspent funding in the Committee budget for FY2010-2011 is gone because it was not expended in FY10-11.)  

· Brown Act requirements are in place if the Committee is a Committee of the Board of Supervisors and appointed by them.  If the Committee were a group of community volunteers not appointed by the Board, no Brown Act requirements would be necessary.  This would reduce some of the tasks needed to conduct the committee’s work.  But as a community group, county funding would not be available.
· It was suggested that fewer meetings would need less support
· Perhaps County could go out to bid for the meeting assistant services.

· Could an IHSS recipient be the meeting assistant and receive a stipend from the County?  There does not seem to be a county method for paying such a stipend, but it could be explored.

· The general consensus was that the Committee wants to stay in place, and that the Chairperson needs support to do this.
· The Committee will continue meeting until notified by the County that it is no longer an “official” committee of the Board.
9. Items to take to Board of Supervisors-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
Review and approval of draft letter to Board
Robin Keehn made a motion to alter the wording of the first paragraph to read:  This letter is in regards to the continuation of Butte County’s “In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee” (IHSS-AC).  Effective July 1, 2011, pursuant to whichever bill the Governor signs, the IHSS-AC funding and mandates may be reduced and/or eliminated.
Robert Catalano seconded and all voted to approve the motion with Dorothy abstaining. 

Robin Keehn made a motion to send the letter to the Board of Supervisors with the approved revisions.  Dominic Console seconded the motion and all members approved.  Linda Huffmon will send the letter, signed by Mark Gordon, to the Board of Supervisors (through the Clerk of the Board) with a copy to Cathi Grams, Director of DESS.

10. California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA)-Sarah Okumbe

· Legislative Training Day -May 24, 2011, 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m., in Sacramento
· Letter from CICA regarding future dues
Sarah reported that she attended the CICA Legislative Training Day on May 24, 2011.  She summarized the activities of the day.

CICA will not sponsor a conference this year due to budget uncertainties.

CICA will continue to be a strong voice for IHSS Advisory Committees and services.

Sarah passed out the letter from CICA about dues.  Sarah stated that membership is very important for us and for CICA.  It would be a drawback for CICA if members drop out.  

Sarah stated that membership in CICA by County Advisory Committees is needed for CICA to continue its work in support of IHSS.  CICA suggests counties pay dues for 2 or 3 years at this time, but Arlene stated that funds can only be spent in the year that they are received, so this is not possible.  Our current CICA dues go through June 30, 2011.  Laura suggested we ask CICA to accept dues on a reduced payment amount, and Robin will contact CICA and suggest a calendar year dues cycle.  It cannot be determined if Butte Advisory Committee will remain in CICA, until the Committee’s budget is established.
11. Public Comment-No public members in attendance.
Arlene Hostetter announced that this will be her last meeting working with the Committee.  She has been reassigned to the Employment and Eligibility branch of DESS in her current position as Asst. Director.  She thanked the Committee for welcoming and working with her.  Arlene will orient the new Asst. Director, Shelby Boston, who will assume Arlene’s duties as one of the DESS contacts for the Committee. 

12. Adjournment-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
Laura Loriano adjourned the meeting at:  11:57 a.m.
13. Next meeting information:  
· Date:  August 9, 2011 
· Time: 10:00 a.m.-noon
· Location:  Eva Stafford will let the Committee know if the usual meeting room will be available.  If not, Robin Keehn volunteered to secure the meeting room at Independent Living Services in Chico (1161 East Avenue) and Arlene stated that DESS has rooms that are possibly available. If the Committee can continue to meet in the current location, the address is:  2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico, CA.
· Laura Loriano will confirm the location with an e-mail and prepare a basic Agenda for the meeting.
· Robin Keehn will assure that Dorothy, Robert, Sarah, and Pat get the meeting information via US mail.

Linda Huffmon, Meeting Assistant 
